August 20, 2020

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilwoman Regina Hull
Councilman Jack McLane
Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as presented on a motion by K. Childers, 2 by J.
Tolley, & carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by J. Tolley, 2" by J. McLane & carried.

Standing Committees/The sewer board has approved the replacement of a line on Gum Street for
Mr. Vannoy which paid $16,200.00 to the town to replace it.
Health Committee will meet sometime next week.

Report for Officers of the Town/

There were no new guidelines made to the WV Governor’s Safer at Home Executive Order.

The CARES ACT Grant has approved $26, 020.00 through June and July total $26, 020.00.

Council will discuss room rentals next meeting for October and getting bids for cleaning the rooms.
Police Committee and council will discuss the new state law allowing ATV’S and Side by Sides to travel
on streets if they meet certain requirements. More discussion on this next meeting.

In checking the price and the usage of the following the council may discontinue USDA.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/
Drive In movie in pool parking lot set for Aug. 28". Tommy Boy sponsored by Joey Tolley. Discussion to

add an additional movie the next night for a kids movie. Council agreed on a motion by J. Tolley, 2" by
K. Childers & carried.

All business being complete the meeting adjourned at 7:56 PM.

Mayor Recorder



